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Dear Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community, Blessed Families, Brothers and Sisters, 

 

This past week, our leaders are all gathered in Las Vegas. Rev. David Ryan joined them representing our 

District 13. He is scheduled to return today and we hope to receive reports from the meeting soon. 

 

From Rev. Demian Dunkley's speech during his Inauguration as new continental director and national 

president for North America, we all have heard that True Mother wants us to focus on witnessing. In unity 

with this direction, I would like to encourage everyone to continue with their in-reach and outreach 

activities. I know that many of you have been very consistent in your effort to witness and do one on one 

EDP study. We do have a number of CARP contacts that were able to complete reading the color coded 

EDP but we were not able to provide them follow up activities and education to bring them to a deeper 

understanding of the True Parents and that of our movement. It is my hope that as we stand filial to our 

True Parents, we can intensify our efforts for witnessing and education of our contacts as well as of our 

members moving forward. 

 

A number of things are happening in our community. For one, we started the effort for Windermere 

moving out task. Mr. Mike Lancey is coordinating the efforts and we do need volunteers. This week Mrs. 

Chieko Granstrom will continue with packing items in the Windermere kitchen. If you are able to help, 

please contact her for the schedule. Also, June 10 is the schedule of the first moving out of big items/ 

furniture from Windermere to Ballard. We need young volunteers to help and we are willing to pay 

honorarium for volunteer movers plus pizza. Please let Mike Lancey know of your interest to help.  

 

Youth and Young Adults Sunday Service will be on June 18, 2023 which is also Father's Day. We also 

plan to honor our 2023 graduates that day with a Barbecue Party and gifts from our sponsor family 

member. Make sure to join us. Youth Group will also prepare some baked goods for their fundraising. 

 

Tomorrow, June 4, 2023, Professor Walter Lowe will be our Sunday Service speaker. He will give 

testimony and reflection on his recent trip to Korea plus his main sermon. 

 

Let us continue to pray and offer our love and care for our members who are struggling with their health - 

Mrs. P. Detlefsen and Z. Rogers both need our prayer support. And may healing and comfort be granted 

on each and every family that needs them. 

 

Thank you very much and God bless us all. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Rosie Dijan Muyongo 


